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 The University of Chicago 

Visitors are welcome; please bring a friend.   Hostesses: Foreign Languages and Walking Groups
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Montgomery Place, 5550 South Shore Drive
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There will be items from the Homecoming Bazaar for sale, so please bring cash or checks for purchases.
Please bring toiletries for St. Martin de Porres House of Hope.

www.ucserviceleague.org
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Program Meeting

A Look at the Cook County Board by a New Member
Augustana Lutheran Church, 5500 South Woodlawn Avenue
Wednesday, April 17, 1:30 p.m.

Bill Lowry
Cook County Board Commissioner

3rd District

Bill Lowry was elected to the Cook County Board for the Third District in November 2018 and 
took office in December. Commissioner Lowry will share with us his roles and responsibilities as a 
Board Member and what he wants to achieve in his new position. This will be a great opportunity to 
learn about the functions for which Cook County government is responsible. The Third District is a 
microcosm of Chicago, stretching along the lake from the South Side to the Gold Coast. A Chicago 
native, Commission Lowry is an attorney specializing in employment and workers' compensation law. 
He served on the Illinois Capital Development Board before being elected to the County Board.
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A Look Back at Last Month's Program Meeting

The new Level 1 Adult Trauma Center at University of Chicago Medical Center opened 
on May 1, 2018. Leif Elsmo, Executive Director of Community Affairs of the Trauma Center, 
spoke to us on how the Center is fulfilling its mission. We also learned how the University is 
partnering with community organizations in its Urban Health Initiative to provide trauma 
patients and their families with wraparound services. These include violencerecovery efforts 
and services that enable both the patient and their family to recover from 
traumatic injuries. 

Wednesday March 20

“A Look at the New Trauma Center

Leif Elsmo
Executive Director of Community and External Affairs
University of Chicago Medical Center Trauma Center

President Clairan Ferrono
makes announcements

Program Chair Deborah 
Franczek with our speaker, 

Leif Elsmo 

Anna Jankuc is back!
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Spring Fete
Let's celebrate Spring! 

This year we're having a Spring FUNdraiser in May. 
The Spring Fete is a  Wine and Cheese Evening.  

Wine and Cheese Evening
Saturday, May 18, 2019

4:30 to 7:00 p.m. 
at the home of Raiselle Resnick
5649 South Woodlawn Avenue

$25/Person

Spouses are welcome. Bring friends and family.  
Any guest who joins the League gets in free!

At 5:30, President Clairan Ferrono will make a short report of the year 
and turn over the gavel to the next President.
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Our Community Service Organizations

St. Martin de Porres House of Hope

Our Programs
St. Martin de Porres House of Hope provides a safe and structured community living 
environment for women and children to recover from substance abuse addiction. Our 
program provides a bridge for women who recently left a treatment center to contin-
ue focusing on her recovery.
Many women find that there are triggers in their life that lead to relapse. By staying in 
our program for a minimum of 12 months, our participants can get better control over 
their addiction before returning to their normal environment.

Our Mission
Creating a safe, healing community where women and their children recover from substance 
abuse, address trauma and deal with mental illness.

St. Martin de Porres House of Hope
6423 South Woodlawn Avenue

Chicago, IL 60637
 www.smdp-hoh.org/

History
St. Martin de Porres House of Hope was founded in 1983 by Sr. Connie and Sr. Therese 
O’Sullivan to help the homeless. Some years later they decided to focus their efforts on 
working with substance abusers. House of Hope continues that mission today by providing 
women in recovery, and their children, a structured, safe environment that motivates them to 
achieve sobriety, become gainfully employed and live independently.

Who We Serve
100% percent of our residents are homeless women and children living in poverty. We 
cater to a specific demographic of the homeless population; all of our adult residents are 
recovering from addictions to drugs and or alcohol. And increasingly we serve women 
suffering from mental illnesses, Post Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD) and chronic health 
conditions. St. Martin de Porres House of Hope has a nondiscriminatory policy in terms of 
disability, race and sexuality, religious or political affiliation. We primarily serve minorities.

http://www.smdp-hoh.org/


Counseling
Our residents participate daily in 12-step meetings and related groups. Substance abuse 
counselors meet weekly with women to help them stay with the program and achieve their 
individual plans. Counselors assist the women and their children to reconnect as family and 
work through their problems.

Education & Employment
St. Martin de Porres offers education and employment services both onsite and in 
conjunction with other partners. Employment enables our residents to take financial 
responsibility for themselves and their children upon leaving House of Hope. To equip 
our residents with the necessary tools to be competitive in today’s job market we offer:

	 Computer Classes
	 GED/Literacy Classes
	 Referral services to employment and vocational programs

Volunteer
Volunteers are the fuel that helps keep House of Hope running smoothly. We would not 
be able to help as many women and children as we do without volunteer assistance.
Throughout the year, we have need for individual and group volunteers for one-time 
projects and on a re-occurring basis. Volunteers can be involved in all aspects of our 
mission from working directly with our residents or helping in an administrative or 
fundraising capacity.

To learn how you can volunteer to assist with special events, fundraising or to serve 
on a committee, please contact Tracy Moore, Recovery Home Supervisor and Volunteer
Coordinator at tracy.moore@smdp-hoh.org.
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Our Community Service Organizations

Delta Literacy
UCSL Rep: Charlotte Johnston, 773-288-8970, charlottecjohnston@gmail.com 

Tutoring services are offered at the D'Estee site on Wednesday, Thursday and Saturday, 9:30 a.m to 
1:00 p.m. and Wednesday 4:00 - 6:00 p.m. Tutoring services are also offered at Jackson Park Sup-
portive Living, 1446 East 75th Street (open to residents only). To become a tutor please contact Olivia 
Amos, Executive Director, 773-768-5794. 
Please visit their website at https://chicagodeltas.com/

Hyde Park Kenwood Hunger Program 
UCSL Rep: Agnes Zellner, 773-643-6992, azellner@gmail.com  

Volunteers are needed! Help with food prep and serving is needed on Monday, Tuesday, 
Thursday and Friday. Please contact Agnes Zellner for information regarding volunteer opportunities. 
The kitchen also accepts cash, food and clothing donations. 
For information regarding donations contact Reverend Sanders, 773-373-2861 or visit their website at 
www.hpkifc@hotmail.com

Hyde Park Neighborhood Club
UCSL Rep: Colleen O’Leary, 773-643-2115, cmoleary@aol.com   

Save the date! The Pancake Breakfast, a community tradition in Hyde Park for over 50 years, 
will be held on Sunday June 2, 8:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. All ages are welcome! 
Please visit their website at http://hpnclub.org/

St. Martin de Porres House of Hope 
UCSL Rep: Patricia Bennett, 773-493-8826, Pbenne@comcast.com  

St. Martin de Porres House of Hope provides housing and a supportive framework for recovery 
from addiction for women and their children. They are currently in need of feminine products, 
soap, deodorant, toothbrushes, toothpaste and body lotion. For further information 
please contact Patricia Bennett, UCSL Representative.
Please visit their website at  www.smdp-hoh.org/
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Chicago Commons
UCSL Rep: Caroline Harney, 312-833-3286, harneyc@att.net 

Happy Earth Day! Early projects by Mary McDowell and the Service League were advocating 
for proper waste and garbage disposal. The Settlement House was near Bubbly Creek. 
Chicago Commons celebrates 125 years of shared history with the Service League.
Please visit their website at https://chicagocommons.org/

http://hpnclub.org/
http://www.smdp-hoh.org/
https://chicagocommons.org/


News from Our Board
President’s Message

You recently received an email from me asking you to get more involved in the League. As you know, 
our numbers are declining, and the Board is working very hard to turn things around. This month we 
will vote on the 2019-2020 Slate and Budget. I hope you will come to the April Program Meeting and 
vote. (Please see the 2019-2020 Slate on pages 8-9.) 
And save the date for our new Spring FUNdraiser Wine and Cheese Evening on Saturday May 18. 
This is a great opportunity for you to introduce a friend to our marvelous organization. 

Board Meeting 
Wednesday, April 17, 11:30 a.m.  The Board will meet at Augustana. Please note the 11:30 a.m.time. 

New Members
Please welcome new members Katrin Asbury, Audry L. James, Thea Janus and Linda Diamond 
Shapiro. The Membership Committee welcomes nominations of new members. Please email names 
and contact information for prospective members to ServiceLeagueMembership@gmail.com  
Please include in the subject line: “Service League Membership”  

Visit the Service League Website
Our Website Manager, Dora Shih, has created a wonderful new website. You'll find information about 
our Monthly Programs, our Special Interest Groups and our Community Service Organizations. 
Continue to use the same web address: www.ucserviceleague.org. You will automatically be 
directed to our new website.

The University of Chicago Service League Officers
President......................................................Clairan Ferrono
First Vice-President....Robin Charleston, Deborah Franczek
Second Vice-President..........Judy Chernick, Judy Mazenko
Recording Secretary.........................................Mary Snyder
Corresponding Secretary.............................Carole Landrum

Assoc. Corresponding Secretary................Raiselle Resnick
Treasurer....................................................Dianne Luhmann
Associate Treasurer......................................Virginia Meeker 
Website Manager...........................................Theodora Shih
Member-at-Large.........................................Beverly Bennett
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Visit the Service League Facebook Page
Attention Service Leaguers on Facebook. Did you know that the League has a Facebook page? 
Ask to “friend” The University of Chicago Service League. If you go to Facebook and type in 
University of Chicago Service League, our page comes up. 

New Special Interest Group
A new Special Interest Group is forming! Twice Read Books offers the opportunity to revisit books 
that you've read in the past, sharing new perspectives on old favorites. For more information please 
read the announcement on page 10.

Please remember Dr. Candace Chambers-Smith and Marlene Necheles who died recently.

In Memoriam

New Member Coffee Mornings Coming This Summer! 
Coming this summer: New Member Coffee Mornings at the homes of Clairan Ferrono, Jan O'Malley, 
and Dorothy Patton. Let's get to know our new Members!

http://uchiserviceleague.wixsite.com/ucservleag/


Proposed Slate for 2019-20 Board of Directors 
 

BLANK LINES INDICATE POSITIONS ON THE CURRENT BALLOT.  OTHERS ARE CONTINUING.

2019-2020 Nominating Committee: Nancy Baum (Chair), Nadine Foster, Sarah Wright, Jan O’Malley, Agnes Zellner and 

(Ex-Officio) Clairan Ferrono/Dorothy Patton 

(In parentheses: term length or term ends)

Officers and Executive Committee

____________President		                    Lesley Bloch, Marilyn Helmholz,  (2019-2020)

                         First Vice President – Program 		                    Robin Charleston, Debbie Franczek (2018-2020)

____________Second Co-Vice-Presidents–Membership	                   Nadine Foster & Judy Mazenko (2019-2021)

____________Recording Secretary                                                              Sarah Diwan, Margaret Huyck , (2019-2021)

                        Corresponding Secretary - Newsletter	                                 Carole Landrum (2018-2020) 

____________Associate Corresponding Sec. - Yearbook 	                  Raiselle Resnick (2019-2021)

                        Treasurer		                   Dianne Luhmann(2018-2020)

___________ Associate Treasurer		                   Ginny Meeker (2019-2021)

                       Website Manager 		                   Theodora Shih (2019-2021) 	               

Committee and Project Chairs

                        Program		                   Robin Charleston, Debbie Franczek  (2018-2020)

____________Membership		                   Nadine Foster,  Judy Mazenko (2019-2021)

                       Hospitality		                   Laura Kracke, Margaretha Talerman (2018-2020)

                       History and Archives		                   Barbara Wagner (2018-2020)

___________ Fundraising		                   JudithWright (Fall Benefit 2019)

                                                                                                                                               & 

                                                                                                                     Jan O’Malley   (Spring Fete 2020)

Community Service Organizations Representatives 

                         Chicago Commons		                  Caroline Harney (2019-2021)

____________ Delta Literacy		                  Mary Snyder (2019-2021)

____________Hyde Park Chamber of Commerce                                     Debbie Franczek (Ongoing)

                        Hyde Park-Kenwood Hunger Programs 	                 Agnes Zellner (2019-2021)

____________Hyde Park Neighborhood Club (ONE YEAR)                   Julie Spielberger (2019-2020)
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Section Chairs

                    Book Discussion                                                                                   Laura Kracke                                                          

                    Contemporary Civics                                                                            Dorothy Patton                    

                    Dining Out		            Jan O’Malley, Fran Gordon (2019-2021)

                    French		                                Judy Chernick (2019-2021)

__________Games (ONE YEAR)		                                Clairan Ferrono (2019-2020)

                    Movies	 	                                  Carole Landrum

___________Music  (Renewed in 2019		                                   Rosalie Guttman (2019-2021)

___________Needlework (New in 2019) 		                                   Lucy Lester (2019-2021)

                      Physical Activities		                                   Fran Gordon (Ongoing)

                      Spanish		                                   Agnes Zellner (2018-2020)

___________Twice Read Books  (New in 2019)                                                                   Lesley Bloch/Judith Wright

9



New Special Interest Group!

Twice Read Books

10

   Our collective bookcases hold many books that we have read in the past and 
often have never read again. This new Special Interest Group offers the opportunity 
for members to revisit and share adult perspectives on old favorites. Have our views of 
these books and authors changed? Have our reading preferences changed? How 
have our life experiences (education, family, careers, travel, national and world events) 
resulted in different views of these books? How have these books aged; how visionary 
were they; how pertinent to our lives now?  
 
   At our first meeting we ask each member to bring a recently re-read book with fresh 
impressions of the book.  We will use our books and ideas to decide the books, 
authors, or themes that we will read and/or re-read together.   
 
   Judith Wright and Lesley Bloch are Co-Chairs. Our first meeting will be Tuesday, 
April 16, at 2:00 p.m. at Judith’s home. Parking will be available in her parking lot.
 
   Future meetings will be held at 2:00 p.m. on the third Tuesday of each month at 
different members' homes.
 
   Please email Lesley at lesley_bloch@yahoo.com if you would like to join us.



Special Interest Groups

Book Discussion
Chair: Laura Kracke, 773-288-6455, hkracke@earthlink.com

Tuesday, April 2, 7:30 p.m.   We will discuss Born a Crime: Stories from a South African Childhood 
(Trevor Noah). Our hostess will be Sarah Wright, 773-947-2022. Carpooling is recommended.
Next Month: May 7, We will choose next year's book list.
The 2018-19 Book List is available on our website at ucserviceleague.org

Dining Out
Chair: Jan O’Malley, 773-955-4518, hddrO@sbcglobal.net

Due to scheduling problems, there is no reservation at this time. If arrangements are made later 
in the month, you will receive a notice--if you are on the list of diners. If you’d like to be added to
that list, call Jan.

French
Chair: Judy Chernick, 773-752-2317, ChernickJM@gmail.com

Tuesday, April 23, 2:30 p.m.   All levels of conversation are welcome!  Whatever your 
level, you'll fit right in. For information about meeting place or to be added to our email list, contact 
Judy.
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Dining Out
Wed., Jan. 30, 12:30 p.m.

Chair: Jan O’Malley  
773-955-4518 

hddrO@sbcglobal.net

Contemporary Civics
Chair: Dorothy Patton, 773-493-8863, dep712@att.net

Wednesday, April 10, 10:00 a.m.  We will meet at the home of Eleanor Nicholson. Please RSVP 
to the hostess (eleanornicholson@me.com) if you plan to attend. 

In March we discussed several topics, including Article I Provisions on Congressional Authority and 
"right to bear arms" issues under the Second Amendment. The group agreed to identify a main topic 
for each meeting, with the understanding that the agenda always has room for "Breaking News." 
"Environmental Regulations" will be the main topic for the April 10 meeting. All members are welcome. 

Games
Chair: Charlotte Adler, 773-256-1314, chbob@sbcglobal.net

Wednesday, March 24, 10:00 a.m.   We rotate the hostesses each month. We usually play 
Scrabble. All are welcome to come and enjoy. We'll have fun! 

Hostess:  Jan O'Malley, 773-955-4518. RSVP to the hostess.

http://uchiserviceleague.wixsite.com/ucservleag/


Special Interest Groups

Needlework
Chair: Lucy Lester, 773-255-5868, lucy.lester@sbcglobal.net

Members represent a range of needlework skills, including knitting, quilting and needlepoint, among 
others. We plan to meet monthly for about an hour. 

Monday, April 8, 7:00 p.m.  Our hostess will be Lucy Lester (773-255-5868). The group welcomes 
anyone interested in any type of needlework: knitting, crocheting, quilting, sewing, etc. 

Lucy will send a reminder email to all regular members a few days before the meeting. Contact Lucy 
if you wish to be added to the list. 

Music
Chair: Rosalie Guttman, 773-324-2657, rosalieguttman@sbcglobal.net

You are invited to participate in the newly re-formed Service League Music Group. Programs will be 
varied in terms of days, times, venues, sponsorship, free and ticketed concerts and recitals. 

Program:  For April the event is TBD. Please contact the Chair for information. 

And please see page 18 for "April Musical Events - Concerts, Recitals, etc." for musical 
performances of interest this month.
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Movies
Chair: Carole Landrum, 773-428-8147, cplandrum@sbcglobal.net

Thursday, April 11, 1:30 p.m.   We will view The Guardians (Les Gardiennes).   In 1915, life at the 
Paridier farm in a rustic valley of France has changed dramatically. The men of the family have left 
home to fight on the front line of World War I. The matriarch, Hortense, stoically and ably runs the 
farm with her daughter and a young hired woman. This moving drama is beautifully photographed.

Read film details and watch a video preview at The Guardians

Location:  Hyde Park Art Center, 5020 South Cornell Avenue.   
All are invited.  $2.00 Suggested Donation.

Spanish
Chair: Agnes Zellner, 773-643-6992, azellner@gmail.com

Thursdays, 1:30 p.m.   The group reads and discusses Spanish novels, takes trips to museums, 
restaurants, etc. For information about meeting place contact Agnes. 

https://www.imdb.com/title/tt6213362/?ref_=nv_sr_3


Special Interest Groups

Walking
Chair: Frances Gordon, 773-684-0522, fgordon0@aol.com

Tuesday April 2, 9, 16, 23 and 30, 9:30 a.m.   Be adventurous and join the Walking Group when 
the weather conditions are good. We can handle the cold--but not the ice! Each week I will send an 
email to see who is available to walk and check if the weather is not hazardous. If you would like to 
join the group please contact Fran Gordon and I'll put your name on the weekly email.

New! Twice Read Books
Co-Chairs: Lesley Bloch, 773-947-8313, lesley_bloch@yahoo.com

Judith Wright, 773-947-2022, wrightjdithm@gmail.com

Tuesday, April 16, 2:00 p.m.  We will meet at the home of Judith Wright. Parking will be available in 
her parking lot. Future meetings will be held at 2:00 p.m. on the third Tuesday of each month at 
different members' homes. 

At our first meeting we plan to ask each of us to bring a recently re-read book with fresh impressions 
of the book. We will use our books and ideas to decide the books, authors, or themes that we will 
read and/or re-read together.  

Please email Lesley at lesley_bloch@yahoo.com if you would like to join us.
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News from Other Hyde Park Organizations 
Hyde Park Art Center (HPAC) 

“Artful Aging”
Monday April 22, 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  Join artist Malika Jackson and create a ceramic tile piece 
of your very own. Stop in for this free art class and make crafts in a casual social environment! 
"Artful Aging" is a collaboration among the Hyde Park Art Center, Chicago Hyde Park Village, Off the 
Pews, and the University of Chicago SHARE (Southside Healthy Aging Resource Experts) Network 
partners. It seeks to expose the 65+ community to the arts. Come to one of our drop-ins to make 
crafts in a casual and social environment.
All of the Hyde Park Art Center's programs and activities support its mission: to stimulate and 
sustain the visual arts in Chicago. Studio art classes are available to community members of all 
ages and skill levels. Come find your creative voice today! 
Visit their website at http://www.hydeparkart.org/

Hyde Park OWL
"Legal Care for Living With a Chronic Medical Condition" 

Saturday April 6, 12:30 - 3:00 p.m.  Presented by Melissa Kallio, JD, Elder Law Attorney
                                                          (See page 16 for details.)
Hyde Park OWL will meet at Augustana Lutheran Church, 5500 South Woodlawn Avenue

Chicago Hyde Park Village
Drop-Ins

Wednesdays, April 10 and 24, 10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
Wednesday April 10  Deji Adegunsoye, M.D., "Respiratory Health"   
                                    Learn how aging affects the respiratory system.
Wednesday April 24  Carmon Car, Care Consulting
                                    "Pros and Cons of Various Medical Alert Devices and Smart Phones" 
                                    (See page 17 for details.)
Drop-ins take place at Augustana Lutheran Church, 5500 South Woodlawn Avenue. 
Open to all. Everyone is welcome! 
Visit their website at https://www.chpv.org/

UCSL Rep: Judith Wright, 773-947-0282, wrightjudithm@gmail.com   

Special Offers:  George Rumsey offers a half-price rate to UCSL members for his computer 
classes: Microsoft Office (Word, Excel, PowerPoint, Access, Outlook) and Adobe Creative Suite 
(Photoshop, Illustrator, InDesign, Acrobat, Dreamweaver). Classes are held in his office in the 
Hyde Park Bank Building, 1525 East 53rd Street. 
Call George at 773-955-4455 or go to http://www.computer-resource.com  (click on “Schedule”) 
for all the basics.

Special Resources
Computers

15

http://www.hydeparkart.org/
https://www.chpv.org/
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A $10.00 fee* payable to Elderwerks Educational Services, a 501C3 not-for-profit corporation, is 
requested prior to the date of this event.  Payments are non-refundable. Please send payment to 

Elderwerks Educational Services, PO Box 92, Cary, IL 60013. To pay by credit card, an invoice will 
be emailed through SmartPay after registration.  *NO Fee for community members 

To RSVP: Email events@elderwerks.com or call 847-462-0885 
This program awards 1.5 CE credits to Illinois nurses, professional counselors, social workers 

and nursing home administrators. License number required 
 

 

 

 

Augustana Lutheran Church 
5500 S. Woodlawn Avenue 

Chicago, IL 60637 

Sponsored by 

 

 

 

Saturday, April 6, 2019 
12:30pm – 1:00pm  Registration Sign-in |  1:00pm – 2:30pm  Presentation 

 Open to Community Members and Professionals  

When a diagnosis of a chronic medical condition 
is given, not only do you need to prepare medically, 
you need to prepare legally. Attend this program to 
learn what legal options are available in planning and 
paying for long-term care.  This session will focus on 
how Medicaid, long-term care insurance and 
personal care contracts can be used to maximize a 
person's quality of life. 
Presented by Melissa Kallio, JD, Elder Law Attorney 
Dutton Casey & Mesoloras, PC 
Melissa concentrates her practice in elder law, 
with a focus on long-term care planning, which 
includes Medicaid and VA planning, litigation for 
vulnerable adults against abuse, neglect, and 
exploitation, and guardianship estates. Melissa also 
serves as a court appointed Guardian ad Litem 
(GAL) and counsel for Respondents in guardianship 
estates. 
 

17
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www.chpv.org - info@chpv.org - 5500 S. WOODLAWN AVE, CHICAGO IL 60637 – 773-363-1933 

 

Drop-In 
Wednesdays, April 10 & 24 

 
10:30   Sign In 
10:40   Exercise – 4/10: Wesley Pulphus; 4/24: Pat Schulman 
            Blood Pressure check by Lifecare@HOME 
            Book and Jewelry Exchange Tables 
  Games and Conversation 
  

 

12:00   Lunch 

12:30   Program:  
 4/10: Deji Adegunsoye, M,D,. M.S., “Respiratory Health,” 
  Learn how aging affects the respiratory system. 
 4/24: Carmon Car, Care Consulting, “Pros and Cons of  
  Various Medical Alert Devices and Smart Phones”	

	
	

Augustana Lutheran Church, 5500 S. Woodlawn  
A $7 ($5 for members) donation helps cover costs; 

waived for those who attend the program only. 
Call for questions or transportation: 773-363-1933 

 
In	cooperation	with	the	SHARE	Network		

	

 



Atalante   Logan Center for the Arts, Sunday April 7 at 3:00 p.m.

https://arts.uchicago.edu/explore/reva-and-david-logan-center-arts

Rachel Barton Pine and Jory Vinikour  Logan Center, Friday April 26 at 7:30 p.m.

https://arts.uchicago.edu/explore/reva-and-david-logan-center-arts

Pacifica Quartet   Mandel Hall, Friday April 12 at 7:30 p.m.

https://chicagopresents.uchicago.edu/

CSO Winds   Mandel Hall, Sunday April 28 at 3:00 p.m.

https://chicagopresents.uchicago.edu/

 Chamber Monday   Chicago Cultural Center, April 22 at 12:15 p.m.

https://www.chicago.gov/city/en/depts/dca/supp_info/classical_mondayconcerts.html

Musicians Club of Women  Recital (TBA) Union League Club, April 17 at 11:00 a.m.

www.musicians club of Women.org

Where Rivers Meet: Songs and Stories from the Arab World 

Chicago Cultural Center, Sunday April 28 at 2:00-4:00 p.m..

https://www.chicago.gov/city/en/depts/dca/supp_info/folklore_ensemble.html
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April Musical Events
Concerts, Recitals, etc.



Become a Member of the Service League
Founded in 1895, the University of Chicago Service League provides financial support 
to local organizations: Chicago Commons, Delta Literacy, Hyde Park Kenwood 
Hunger Program Open Kitchen, Hyde Park Neighborhood Club, and St. Martin de 
Porres House of Hope. Our Monthly Program Meetings feature speakers of general 
interest. We also sponsor Special Interest Groups. We hope very much that you will 
join us. We look forward to welcoming you to the Service League!  
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First Name______________________________________________(PLEASE PRINT)

Last Name______________________________________________

Address________________________________________________Apt.__________

City_______________________________________________Zip Code__________

Telephone________________________________________

Email____________________________________________

I am interested in these Special Interest Groups:

___Books   ___Contemporary Civics   ___Dining Out   ___French   ___Games             
 
___Movies   ___Music   ___Needlework   ___Spanish   ___Walking 
   

I am interested in working on:

___Fundraising   ___Publicity   ___Membership/Welcoming Newcomers

___Technology   ___Planning Programs/Speakers   ___Hospitality/Refreshments

Something Else_____________________________________
                                                                                                                                                     
OK to put your email address in the Yearbook (Member Directory)? ___Yes   ___No

Signature___________________________________________

Dues (May 1, 2019 to April 30, 2020)............................................................$35.00

Donation........................................................................................................$______

Total...............................................................................................................$______

Make check payable to The University of Chicago Service League. Send completed 
form and check to Virginia Meeker, 1700 East 56th Street, Apt. #2309, Chicago, IL 
60637. Thank you!


